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Meeting Minutes for Council President Anna Lopez Brosche and CMs Katrina Brown, Reggie Brown, Garrett Dennis, Reggie Gaffney, and Sam Newby
Noticed Meeting Re African American History Initiative
Monday, February 12, 2018 3:30 p.m.

Topic: The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the Council President’s interest in launching an African American history initiative, specifically related to our rich history in Civil Rights. 
Location: Conference Room A, 4th Floor, 117 West Duval St., City Hall

Attendees present: CP Anna Lopez Brosche, CM Reggie Brown, CM Katrina Brown, CM Garrett Dennis CM Reggie Gaffney, CM Sam Newby, Jeneen Sanders (ECA, At-Large Group 1), Sandra Lane-Smith ( ECA, District 9), Kim Taylor (Auditor’s Office), Lindsay Kilbride (WJCT), Peggy Sidman (OGC), Tanita Woods, Chiquita Moore (ECA, At-Large Group 5), AG Garncaski Please see attached for a complete list of attendees. 
Meeting convened 3:30 p.m.
CP Brosche opened the meeting with introductions and explained the purpose of the meeting was to create a task force to address our rich civil rights history.  CP Brosche distributed a draft memorandum establishing such task force and that The Honorable Warren Jones and Ju’coby Pittman have agreed to serve as co-chairs. The task force will consist of 25 members to take a deep dive into this important work.   

CP Brosche noted the initiative was inspired by a recent Times-Union editorial citing the creation of a U.S. Civil Rights Trail which did not include Florida.  She noted that Visit Florida is taking action to ensure Florida is included, and the fact that this could happen represents an opportunity to do a better job of shining a light on our history as a community.

CM Gaffney thanked CP Brosche for assembling the group and asked about a timeline for which the group will begin and end its work.  CP Brosche mentioned that she would request an in and out emergency so that the members can get started as soon as possible, and have their work completed by June 30, 2018.  

CM Brown thanked the CP for assembling the group and applauded the caliber of the individuals selected.  CM Brown Is looking forward to seeing the contributions of African Americans brought to the forefront.  
CM Newby questioned why the history in Jacksonville was overlooked.  CP Brosche stated that the “miss” should not have occurred but is hoping that the task force will use this opportunity to correct it and improve reporting moving forward.  

CM K. Brown mentioned that funding is allocated to reorganize tourism in the community, and suggested an initiative to collaborate with schools. She too reiterated the importance of taking the recommendations of the task force and put them into action.  

CM Dennis echoed that Jacksonville history has been lost and that this is a great opportunity bring it to the forefront to run parallel to the Historical Society’s work. 

CP Brosche spoke about past tours and noted that the task force will work to connect with the groups associated with conducting those tours to learn how to build from that work.   

CM Brown asked that CP Brosche reach out to President Glover to determine if there was an additional EWC representative focused on African American studies.  CP Brosche said she would do so.

CP Brosche asked if all CM’s attending would like to co-introduce the legislation and all agreed.     

 The written minutes for this meeting are only an overview of what was discussed. For verbatim comments for this meeting, please listen to the audio CD.

Meeting adjourned 4:14 p.m. 

Minutes completed by Jeneen Sanders At-Large Group 1, on Tuesday, February 20, 2018.
Attachments: Meeting Notice, Sign-In Sheets, Handout 

cc:  
Council Members/Staff

        
Cheryl Brown, Director/Council Secretary


Jeff Clements, Chief, Research Division


Carol Owens, Chief, Legislative Services Division

Jessica Matthews, Supervisor, Legislative Services Division

Paula Shoup, Information Systems Administrators


Kyle Billy, Council Auditor
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